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Upcoming Dates 

 Greetings, Kia Ora Koutou Katoa, Talofa Lava, Malo e Lelei, Kia Orana, 
Fakalofa atu, Kumusta, Shlama Ellokhon, Zdravo, Kona Mauri, Malo Ni, 
Salam Alaikum, Bula Vinaka, Namaste, Chao Ban 

 
 

 
 

Week 6 
 
Thursday 29 August 
Y5&6 Samoan Speeches 

Otahuhu Primary 

 

Arohanui Parent Meeting 

Growing up and loving it @ 6.30pm

 
Friday 30 August  

 
Gold Coin Donation 

 

Year 7&8 Samoan Speeches 

Mangere East  

 

2pm Assembly  

Led by Whakanui Tuatahi

 
Saturday 31 August 
Parish School Mass 5.30pm 

 
 

Week 7 
Tongan Language 
Week 
 
Monday 2 September 
Liturgy - Led by Tongan Group 
9am Church 

 Measles Outbreak 
Currently we have 616 confirmed cases in Auckland and counting. The chances                       
of being exposed is growing daily. At present we have no pupils with a                           
confirmed case. If a confirmation did occur we will contact the whanau whose                         
children have not received one MMR vaccination. We would ask these pupils not                         
to attend school for their own safety during the infectious timeframe.  
 
Please contact the school if your child has CONFIRMED measles. Hopefully all                       
our pupils stay safe. 
 
School Lockdown  
You may have heard on the news the Government has reviewed lockdown                       
procedures for schools. ​So, what is a school lockdown?  
A lockdown is a precautionary measure in response to a threat directly to the                           
school or in the surrounding community. In a lockdown:  
All pupils and staff are moved indoors.  
Depending on the type of lockdown, all exterior doors are locked.  
No one is allowed to enter or exit the school.  
Parents may not come to the school during a lockdown.  
Parents are also discouraged from calling the school directly. Additional calls                     
hinder the ability of staff to respond to the primary task: keeping everyone safe. 
 
Communication to whanau is crucial at this time. We will keep you updated                         
through email and text. It is most important whanau ​don’t come to the school                           
during this time, as all gates will be locked and pupils are not allowed to be                               
released. The police will tell us when we can release pupils. 
 
To support your child, please keep all contact details up to date. Please let us                             
know of any changes.   
 

A thought to leave with you: 
“​We are your hands to touch the lowly ones to 
heal their pain. ” 

 Suzanne Toolan 
 

God Bless 
Mr Ryan  
Principal 

 
 




